
SALEM NEWS & NOTES June 29-30, 2024 

Stillwater Summer Tuesdays 

Salem will be at Summer Tuesdays again this year. Every 
Tuesday from July 9 to August 13 from 5-8:30 we’ll be  
talking about our church and school, doing crafts, and 
meeting people. If you’re interested in volunteering con-
tact Jane Grobe. 

 

 

 

 

 
2024 International Youth Rally 
We thank God for a safe and blessed youth rally this past 
week in Fort Collins, Colorado. 49 teens and chaperones 
from our church and two others made the 18-hour bus 
ride to join 2,900 teens from around the US and Canada. 
Teens joined in on service projects, breakout sessions 
and workshops, huge worship services, and a boatload of 
fun activities. Our theme was based on Isaiah 40: “Shout 
from the mountaintops, here is your God.” And He has 
been with us the whole rally indeed. Check out 
www.welsyouthrally.net for pictures and videos. 

New Scoreboard Needed 

This past spring, some of the lights on the gymnasium 
scoreboard burned out. We will be fundraising during 
the school year to cover the cost, but welcome any addi-
tional donations if members wish to give to the new 
scoreboard. Thank you for your continued support. 
 
 
Salem Social Group Outing 

The Salem Social Group plans 
to attend the “Bright Star” mu-
sical at The Art Barn in Osceo-
la, WI on Sunday, August 11, 
at 2 PM. Tickets are $15. We 
have a block of 25 reserved. A 
signup sheet is on the infor-
mation table in the narthex. 
The deadline to sign up is July 
14. Payment to Idella Staab. Her contact is 715-338-5297 
or stbchec@somtel.net. 

Women’s Guild at the Gast Haus 
Reminder that Women’s Guild will not meet this week.  
Join us a the Gast Haus on July 11 for a meal together. Be 
sure to sign up at the Information Center by this week-
end. 
 

 
Lumberjack Days Parade Float 

Salem will once again have a float 
and hand out water in Stillwater’s 
Lumberjack Days parade July 21st. 
We’d like to know who is able to 
help us assemble the float, prep out-
reach materials, and ride and/or 
walk in the parade. If you’d like to be 
involved and help us get our name 
and invitation out into the community please sign up in 
the church entry or email Pastor Wolfe. 
 
 
Milestone Achieved 

Salem is blessed to have talented musicians using their 
gifts to enhance our worship. One of them, Robyn Stoller, 
recently tested and passed to receive membership in the 
American Guild of Organists. It is a significant milestone 
and we thank God for the gifts she uses for us. Robyn is 
our organist this weekend. Congratulations! 
 
 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

Our Tuesday morning Bible study on the book of Revela-
tion resumes this week at 10:15 am. It’s the perfect time 
to join us whether you’ve been a regular or attending for 
the first time. 
 
 
Community Meal with the Connect Center 

The Salem Caring Committee and Outreach Committee 
have volunteered to provide a community meal on Friday, 
July 26, 5:30 pm-7 pm. The Connect Center in Stillwater 
has asked churches in the area to do this on the last Fri-
day of each month.  This is a 
collaborative effort to pro-
vide healthy and delicious 
community meals.  We ask 
each of our members to 
pray this will be a good out-
reach effort for Salem. 
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THIS WEEK AT SALEM 
 

Sun, 6/30    9:00 am Worship   
  10:15 am Summer Bible Study 
 

Mon. 7/1 6:30 pm Bible Basics Study 
 

Tues, 7/2  10:15 am Outreach Committee 

  6:30 pm Church Council 
 

Wed, 6/26  12:30 pm Oak Ridge Place Bible Study 
 

Sat, 6/22  5:00 pm Worship  
   

Sun, 6/23    9:00 am Worship 

   10:15 Summer Bible Study  

Contact Information 
Church office: 651-439-7831 l church@salemlutheran.org 
Pastor Ryan Wolfe: 701-989-9721 l rwolfe@salemlutheran.org 
Principal Ryan Klatt: 763-898-6273 l rklatt@salemlutheran.org  
School Office (Diane Light):  651-439-7831 l school.office@salemlutheran.org 
Parish Nurse (Kathy Smart):  651-383-5126 l nurse@salemlutheran.org 

In Our Prayers 
 For members and friends who mourn the loss of a 

loved one, even as we put our hope in Christ and 
his power over death for all who believe.  

 For members and leaders to work in ministry with 
our gifts, and for a pastor to help shepherd our 
flock. 

 For healing and help to those who suffer from lone-
liness, anxiety, or depression. 

Blood Drive in August 

SIGN UP NOW to donate blood at Salem Lutheran Church 
DATE: August 12  TIME: 1 – 6 pm LOCATION: Gymnasium 

Sign up online via the Red Cross website or contact Laura 
Gruetzmacher at 651-491-
5988 and she can guide you 
through the process to sign 
up.  

 
Before Care Supervisor Needed 

Salem School is in need of a supervisor for our before-
care program for next school year. For more details, email 
rklatt@salemlutheran.org. 
 
 
Help Wanted for 2024-2025 School Year 

Join us in the lunchroom for the 2024-2025 school year! If 
you're interested in learning more about working with us, 
contact Lynn Jay at lunch@salemlutheran.org. Available 
positions are: 

Food Service Aide - This position performs routine service-
level duties to assist with food preparation, serving, and 
clean up of the lunchroom and school kitchen.  

Food Service Assistant Manager- This position supervises 
and coordinates the activities of workers engaged in re-
ceiving, preparing, cooking, and serving food in the school 
lunchroom.  

 

SCLA & Friends at St. Paul Saints Baseball 
Score a night of fun with fellow alumni and SCLA support-
ers when the St. Paul Saints take on the Omaha Storm 
Chasers on Sunday, July 28, 2:07 p.m. Bring the whole 
family! Tickets are $20 each and are right off of third 
base. Reserve your seats at www.StCroixLutheran.org/
Saints . Sign up by July 14. You'll pick up your physical tick-
ets from us right outside the gate on game day.  

Ministry Support 

God blessed Salem with offerings this past week of 
$19,969.56 for Current Expenses and $135.15 for Mis-
sions.  We pray God leads us to generous giving. You can 
give digitally if you prefer at salemlutheran.org/donate.  

Prayer Partners with Salem Kindergarteners 

Would you like a tiny pen pal? Prayer Partners is a pro-
gram that pairs a church member with a Salem stu-
dent. The objective is that the partnership will be an 
opportunity to grow in faith and develop a lasting 
friendship. It’s a great way to pass on a lasting legacy 
of faith. For more information email 
rklatt@salemlutheran.org 

 

https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/donation-time
mailto:lunch@salemlutheran.org
http://www.stcroixlutheran.org/Saints
http://www.stcroixlutheran.org/Saints
http://salemlutheran.org/donate

